
 Sacred Heart of Jesus 
Council 7557 

Broussard, Louisiana 

         Meeting: February 13, 2023            
Location: Jarrell Hall (St. Cecilia Gym)              

 Rosary-6:15 pm, Meal-after Rosary, Meeting-7:00pm 

 Supreme Website   
www.kofc.org        
State Website 
www.louisianakc.org 
Council Website  

www.kc7557.com    

Follow on Facebook  

kofc 7557  

Grand Knight’s email 
address:  

scottboudreaux@ 
bellsouth.net  

     Cell Phone: 337-380
-2688 

 
“But I say to you, do not swear at all … . Let your ‘Yes’ mean ‘Yes,’ and your ‘No’ mean ‘No.’ 

Anything more is from the evil one.” (Gospel for Feb. 12, Mt 5:34a, 37) 

Jesus here decries casual oaths that offend God, but all sorts of deceitful, blasphemous or obscene 

language is frequently heard in our society today. Taking the Lord’s name in vain — or misusing our 

gift of speech in other ways — has become commonplace. Showing respect for God is fundamental 

to the Christian life and doing so in our speech is a pivotal place to start. Let’s speak plainly and 

keep our speech pure and true to honor God. 

Challenge by Supreme Chaplain Archbishop William E. Lori: 

This month, I challenge you to mindfully practice curbing your tongue, particularly avoiding taking the 

Lord’s name in vain. Second, I challenge you to seek to grow in your respect for God as a Catholic 

man by participating in the Faith in Action Into the Breach program. 

Questions for Reflection: 

Do you pay much attention to what you say and how you say it? Do you notice what you hear around 

you, whether from the people in your life or from media you consume? What are some specific ways 

you can try to avoid speech that fails to show respect for God? 

FEBRUARY 2023 SUPREME CHAPLAIN'S MONTHLY 
CHALLENGE  

February     
 
4 Carmelite Workday, State Corn Hole Championship   
5 Donut Sunday  
11 District and Diocesan Free Throw Contest  
13  Business Meeting 
18 Clay Shoot  
20 4th Degree Meeting 
21 Mardi Gras 
23  Ash Wednesday, Lent Begins  
25  Men’s Spiritual Conference– St. John Cathedral 
27 Officer’s Meeting 

Supreme Knight 
Patrick Kelly 
State Deputy 
George Martin 
District Deputy 
Paul Gisclair 
Chaplain 
Fr. Michael Delcambre 
Grand Knight 
Scott Boudreaux 
Deputy Grand Knight 
John Tilly 
Chancellor  
Kenny Inzerella 
Recorder 
Michael Rando 
Financial Secretary 
Paul Gisclair 
Treasurer 
Kenny Boudreaux 
Lecturer 
Pat Daly 
Advocate 
Michael Malagarie 
Warden  
Walter Duhon  
Guards 
Peter Ballew 
Zachary Ballew 
Trustees 
Voorhies Short-1 
Glenn Ray-2 
Michael Gerald-3 
 
 
 
 



KC of the Month 
 

The February Knight of the Month is one who has always been a helping hand.  He has been around the 
Council his entire life.  His attitude of service without accolades is a very admirable trait.  Most recently, he 
has been vital to the Broussard Community Fair with his help with the 5K and serving gumbo all weekend 
long.  He and his dad have run the Free Throw Competition for as long as I can remember.  When asked by 
our District Deputy to host the Diocesan competition for the second year, they both said, “Yes.”  He is active 
at our meetings and promotes the values that we live by.  Please help me to congratulate this month’s Knight 
of the Month, Tommy Miller Jr.          
   

Happy Birthday Brothers 

We are still looking for new members to join the Knights. If you 
know of someone, please reach out to them the following ways.  You 
can give them a form 100, go  online at KofC.org/JoinUs, or use your 
smartphone and scan the QR code to the right to take you to the web-
site to sign up.  The free membership has been extended to the new 
fraternal year.  Use the code BlessedMcGivney to take advantage.   

                                                Family of the Month 
 
The February Family of the Month are truly an inspiration to our Council of what fathers and sons represent.  
They are both at every meeting and have hold officer’s positions as our guards.  They have been annual spon-
sors of the Clay Shoot for years.  They also lend their talents to serving our meals at our monthly meetings.  
They are at almost every function that we host.  It is refreshing to see a father and son serve together.  They 
are an example of is what our Council values.  We thank them for all they do, and look forward to their smil-
ing, caring attitude of service for many years.  Please help me to congratulate this month’s Family of the 
Month, Peter and Zachary Ballew.       

 KC Clay Shoot 
 
 Our annual Clay Shoot will be held on Saturday, February 18th at Wilderness Gun Club.  Registration starts 
at 8:00 am, Safety Meeting at 8:30 am, and start is 9:00.  We need for all of our Brothers to support the Shoot 
by selling your tickets, forming a team, and attending the event.  We will need volunteers the day of the Shoot 
to man the shooting stations.  This is one of our major fundraisers, and this one specifically targets our pro-
jects that benefit the youth in our parish and community.  Thanks in advance for the assistance, Brothers as 
we will all “pull together.” 

Jason Maynard Todd Trahan Jason Boone Jacob Broussard Bryan Mayer 

Pat Champagne James Louviere Ricky Montet Richard Montet Greg Geary 

Travis Menard Stuart Martin Richard Earle Bryan Laperouse Raymond Girouard 

Benjamin 
Soileau 

John Tilly William Keaty II Richard Borel Cliff Guidry 

  Scott Candella   

     

     

     



KC COUNCIL 7557 Monthly Award Winners 

January Family of the Month           January Knight of the Month 
 
Bryan and Darlene Corcoran            Daniel Vice  

 


